
 

 
 

American Legion 3rd District of Missouri 
Meeting Minutes 

 
 
March 11, 2018 – Kansas City, Missouri – Jarchow-Schroeder Post 61 hosting. 
3rd District Commander R.E. Holtz opened the meeting at 14:00 HRS with a salute to the 
Colors. 
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz gave the opening prayer. 
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz led the Pledge of Allegiance and reading of the 
Preamble. 
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz read the POW/MIA Chair Remembrance. 
Guest: 
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz asked for roll call of Posts present. 
3rd District Adjutant Robert Emery reported that with four (4) Posts present and there 
was no quorum present. 
Judi Samborski made a motion to for go rules of order and proceeds with 3rd District 
business. Douglas Millison seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz asked for reading of minutes from the last 3rd District 
Meeting.  
Judi Samborski made a motion to forgo the reading of the minutes and proceed with 
business. Jake Samborski seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz asked for Committee Reports. 
Committee Reports: 
Finance Report: 
3rd District Finance Officer Judi Samborski gave the following report: 
Savings Account – Bank Midwest $3041.25 
Checking Account – Bank Midwest $3122.45 
Total     $6213.70 
 
Deductions 
Check #1070 – Post 61 – 3rd District Meeting Hosting    $100.00 
Check #1068 – Ron McBee - #rd District Oratorical Contest  $100.00 
Total:                     $200.00 
 
Balance Totals: $6213.70 
Deduction Totals $  200.00 
Total Assets  $6013.70 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
3rd District Finance Officer Judi Samborski reported successfully submitting the 1099 for 
the 3rd District with IRS. 
Calvin Bumgarner made a motion to accept the finance report as given. Robert Beatty 
seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Missouri Boys State: 
R.E. Holtz reported that he had processed forty five applications with sponsors 
Missouri Cadet Patrol: 
Calvin Bumgarner reported processing two applications one from Bethany and a shared 
application Post 61 and Post 95. 
Baseball: 
R.E. Holtz reported Bethany and Lathrop both had teams this season. 
Douglas Millison reported that Post 626 would be fielding a team starting this year. 
Children and Youth: NO REPORT 
National Security: NO REPORT 
VA&R: NO REPORT 
Americanism: 
Robert Emery talked it being time to start working on CPR. 
Oratorical: NO REPORT 
Service Officer: NO REPORT 
Sickness and Distress: NO REPORT 
Membership: 
Calvin Bumgarner reported that the 3rd District was currently two hundred sixty two 
(262) members from one hundred percent (100%) membership and at eighty seven (87%) 
and should be at ninety (90%) percent. 
Douglas Millison asked if Holt Post had been closed. 
R.E. Holtz reported that he was still working on closing Post 194. 
Correspondence: 
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz reported no correspondence to be read. 
Old Business: 
American Legion Centennial: 
Doug Millison talked about planned events for 2019 
Celebration of 1st Caucus April or May 11 in Saint Louis 
Formal Dinner at Department Convention 
Brick laying at Liberty Memorial in September. 
Douglas Millison said that he had pins, coins, and order forms for bricks and shirts. 
5K Run at Zona Rosa April 8th: 
Douglas Millison talked about al of 3rd District Post listed on Run banners shirts and 
social media sites. Douglas Millison asked every Post to bring their flag to be presented 
with the colors at the opening ceremony. Douglas Millison said that there would be a 
table for Posts to use for information. 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
New Business: 
3rd District Adjutant Robert Emery talked about any one planning to attend the National 
Convention to let him know so he could send in delegate registration. 
Good of American Legion: 
Douglas Millison talked about using social media to spread the word about the American 
Legion. 
Judi Samborski talked about upcoming Post 95 Spaghetti Dinner on March 24th at the 
Post 95 home. 
Happy Jack talked about post 61 Target Shoot being held April 27th followed by Taco 
Dinner at Post 61. 
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz reported the next 3rd District Meeting would be June 
10th at Post 236 in Excelsior Springs. Meeting at 14:00 HRS followed by meal. 
With no further business 3rd District Commander R.E Holtz proceeded to close the 3rd 
District Meeting in due form. 
Happy Jack gave the closing prayer  
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz closed the 3rd District meeting in due form at 14:44 
HRS  
3rd District Commander R.E Holtz thanked everyone for attending the 3rd District meeting 
and Post 61 for hosting the meeting. 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by:                                                     Approved by:  
                        Robert C. Emery                                               R.E Holtz  
                        3rd District Adjutant                                          3rd District Commander  


